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This unidentified couple in front of the James White Library apparently felt they were 
authorized to sit together—in spite of strict dating rules in the 1960s. According to 
the 1960–1961 student handbook, students were expected to take a chaperone along 

with them on dates—and were also expected to pay for the chaperone. 
  
If you know who is in the picture, or if you have stories about the dating scene on cam-
pus in years gone by, please send your information to the editor. You never know what 
might find its way into print!              		

We’re also looking for photographs of campus life at EMC and Andrews to use in the 
forthcoming history of the school. If you have  photos and snapshots you’d like to 
share, please contact the editor. All photos will be returned—and you’ll be contributing 
to a great project of preserving memories!


